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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

MONDAY 13th FEBRUARY 2006

QUESTION No. 40
Traffic calming programme
QUESTION: Cllr. Eamonn Tuffy

To ask the Manager for a progress report on the Council's current programme of traffic calming projects and if he will consider proposals from Councillors for specific traffic calming measures where there is a demonstrated need on safety grounds, before the completion of the proposed review and evaluation of the current programme?

REPLY:

The Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee approved the installation of traffic calming measures in 4 Residential Cells and 4 Roads in both Clondalkin and Lucan Electoral Areas. 
The present position in relation to these schemes is as follows:

Clondalkin Residential Cells
St. Johns





Construction Complete

Woodford/Monksfield//Monastery Gate

Construction Complete

Cherrywood/Oldchurch



Construction Complete

Rowlagh





Scheme drawings will be




         


                   available shortly.



Roads:
Aylmer Road





Construction Complete 

Oatfield Avenue/Wheatfield Avenue

Construction Complete

St Ronans Avenue




Construction Complete

Palmerstown Woods                                      Construction to commence
                                                         in March 06.                           



                                     






Lucan Residential Cells
Hillcrest



                   Construction Complete

Arthur Griffith/Canonbrook/Esker Drive/           Ramps installed on Esker

St. Finian’s
Drive in August. Pedestrian crossing currently being installed. Construction scheduled to commence in March 06  

Palmerstown
Alternative options being 

                                                                   examined.

Lucan Heights




Design to be prepared












Roads:
Ballyowen Road




Construction Complete

Coppice/Dingle




Construction Complete

Ballyowen Lane




Under construction 

Esker Lane


Construction scheduled for  

                                                                    March 06
The current Traffic Calming Programme provides for the installation of Traffic Calming measures in 40 separate locations across the council’s administrative area. 22 of these schemes have been constructed to date and a further 4 schemes are due to commence shortly.  The Council will shortly be carrying out a review of the schemes constructed to date and a report on this matter together with future proposals will be brought to the elected members in mid-2006.

